Heritage NSW has reviewed the Aldington Road Industrial Estate, 200 Aldington Road, Kemps Creek: Archaeclogical Report FINAL REPORT, Prepared for Stockland, on behalf of Fife
Kemps Creek Pty Ltd, 20 September 2021, with respect to Aboriginal cultural heritage.

Heritage NSW is satisfied that above report and other documents supplied regarding the proposed development at 200 Aldington Road, Industrial Estate (55D-10479) (Penrith) and
any potential impacts to ACH have been appropriately accessed and mitigated. HNSW also strongly suppeorts the implementation of the Management Recommendations (1-7)
included in the Archaeological Report and listed below.

Management recommendations Prior to any development impacts occurring within the study area, the following is recommended:

Recommendation 1:

Development of a CHMP A CHMP should be developed to provide management and mitigation measures for cultural heritage values identified within the study area. The CHMP
should be prepared to include the following recommendations in consultation with Registered Aboriginal Parties (RAPs).

Recommendation 2:

No further works within Area 1 (AHIMS 45-5-5467), Area 2 (AHIMS 45- 5-5469), and part of Area 3 (AHIMS 45-5-5468) Area 1 (AHIMS 45-5-5467), Area 2 (AHIMS 45-5-5469), and
part of Area 3 (AHIMS 45-5-5468) will be impacted by the proposed development. Further testing and salvage of these sites is not recommended. The proposed works may therefore
proceed with caution in these areas in line with an approved CHMP following SSD approval.

Recommendation 3:

Archaeological salvage of part of Area 3 (AHIMS 45-5-5468) if impacts cannot be avoided.

Recommendation 3: Long term care

Recommendation 6: Heritage inductions Heritage inductions for all site workers and contractors should be undertaken in order to prevent any unintentional harm to Aboriginal sites
located within the study area and its surrounds.

Recommendation 7: Discovery of unanticipated Aboriginal objects.

Please don't hesitate to contact me if you require any further information.
Regards Nicole Davis
Micole Davis | A/Senior Team Leader, Aboriginal Cultural Heritage Regulation - North
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